
November	10,	2021

Valley	Fliers	November	Board	Meeting


Meeting	Called	to	Order	at:	6:34

Present:	Eyre,	DeWitt,	Botezatu,	Walter,	Glassmyer,	Vader,	plus	9	members.


Approval	of	October	Minutes		 

Alan	moved	to	approve	as	written.			Shawn	seconded.		The	motion	carried	unanimously.


Treasurer’s	Report		 	 

See	Alan’s	handouts.	It	wasn’t	a	super	busy	month.		9MA	didn’t	fly	a	lot,	perhaps	due	to	the	higher	rates.		Alan	
now	has	the	depreciation	correct	for	our	fleet.		The	information	technology	cost	is	up	because	Schedulemaster	
now	has	five	airplanes.		Alan	has	not	removed	88L	because	the	investigation	is	ongoing.		We	are	switching	to	
Garmin	for	data	which	is	a	big	savings	for	the	club.		Avemco	did	not	charge	us	for	everything	they	quoted.		Alan	
booked	it	at	the	quoted	rate	and	will	call	them	to	clarify.		National	has	found	an	expensive	switch	for	63S’s	electric	
trim.		Purchase	has	been	authorized.		Question	from	the	floor:	Do	we	really	need	electric	trim?		Florin	and	Alan	
both	say	it	is	really	useful.		Florin	noted	it	would	also	be	expensive	to	remove	and	replace	that	system.		88L	is	now	
at	zero	on	the	books.		Alan	will	file	the	sales	tax	return	in	the	next	few	days.		Alan	will	also	finalize	the	2020	tax	
return	this	week.		We	did	receive	a	refund	for	the	prop	and	STC	for	88L.		We	are	in	reasonably	good	shape	finan-
cially.		


Maintenance	Officer’s	Report

See	Florin’s	handout.			

9MA	not	a	lot	going	on.

727	the	bottom	G5	sometimes	does	not	shut	down.		Jon	tried	to	remove	it	to	take	a	look,	but	it	is	hard-wired	not	
in	a	tray.		We	will	do	it	later.		Members	should	make	sure	it	does	shut	down.		Comment	from	the	floor:	ADS-B	is	
showing	errors.		Florin	will	talk	to	Cascade	about	the	issue.		Florin	asks	if	we	should	wait	another	flight	or	two?		
Florin	will	talk	to	a	member	that	flew	the	plane	today.		We	still	intend	to	get	a	block	heater.

117	had	a	fuel	leak.		It	leaks	right	after	refueling.		It	looks	like	it	is	coming	from	around	the	fuel	sump,	but	not	
from	the	sump	itself.		We	are	monitoring	trying	to	narrow	down	the	problem.		There	is	a	fuel	odor	in	the	plane.		
Florin	suspects	a	cracked	fuel	neck,	but	Jon	doesn’t	view	that	as	likely.		Question	from	the	floor:	what	about	the	
sticky	flaps?		Answer:	Jon	has	ordered	a	new	switch.

63S	Jon	manufactured	a	replacement	for	the	missing	cowl	piece.		The	new	seat	has	been	installed.

Florin	suggests	Dan	Anderson	needs	the	ability	to	block	out	schedule	for	maintenance.		Suggestion	from	the	floor:	
create	a	user	Wash-the-Plane.		Tim	will	set	up	that	user	for	Dan.

Scott	asked	whether	the	planes	should	be	connected	to	the	block	heaters?		Florin	says	yes	and	all	the	cords	are	
laid	out.		Alan	noted	the	rear	headset	jacks	have	a	problem.		Plugging	in	generates	a	lot	of	noise.


Safety	Officer’s	Report

Shawn	talked	about	the	checkout	form	for	727	and	asked	for	any	corrections.		Comment	from	the	floor:	we	need	a	
better	checklist.		It	should	be	like	the	ones	Ed	has	made.		It	should	include	checking	that	the	G5s	are	shut	down.		

Comment	from	the	floor:	we	should	placard	the	bluetooth	ids	for	the	Garmins.		John	asked	if	we	can	change	the	
bluetooth	names	to	match	the	tail	numbers.		Comment	from	the	floor:	727	needs	a	new	windshield.		At	night	it	is	
difficult	to	see	through	due	to	the	degree	to	which	it	is	crazed.		Florin	noted	it	can	be	polished	with	a	very	fine	
sandpaper	(2000	grit).		Commenter	from	the	floor	noted	there	are	polishing	kits	that	might	be	able	to	address	the	
issue.		Another	commenter	suggests	we	should	fix	the	gaps	in	the	doors:	Florin	says	we	intend	to	do	that.		
Jonathan	Pebworth	commented	that	he	had	a	discussion	with	the	FAA	on	the	welding	repair.		Jonathan	noted	that	
he	was	not	provided	information	about	how	the	repair	was	to	be	performed.		The	FAA	has	the	seat.	Jonathan’s	
conversation	with	the	FAA	was	not	fun.		Alan	noted	that	when	we	get	the	seat	back,	we	may	be	able	to	part	it	out	
or	repair	and	sell	it.		

Shawn	noted	the	airplanes	are	not	being	tied	down.		Members	should	ensure	all	tie-downs	are	used.

Florin	and	Shawn	both	warned	us	there	are	a	lot	of	birds	in	the	vicinity	of	the	airport.




Question	from	the	floor:	how	much	of	the	club	is	checked	out	in	727?		Answer:	we	don’t	keep	records,	but	we	
have	had	a	lot	of	checkouts.


New	Business

Potential	Club	Instructor	Scott	Snider	is	returning	to	the	club.		He	would	like	to	fly	in	actual.		He	is	a	CFII	and	
would	like	to	be	a	club	instructor.		Shawn	moved	to	accept	him	as	a	club	instructor.		Scott	seconded.		The	motion	
carried	unanimously.


Free	flight	hour	won	by:	Bam	Bam

Meeting	adjourned	at:	7:20

Next	Meeting:	The	next	board	meeting	will	be	held	Wednesday,	December	8th.

















